## Personal Insurance Federation of California

California's Personal Lines Trade Association
REPRESENTING THE LEADING AUTOMOBILE AND HOMEOWNERS INSURERS
State Farm • Farmers • 21st Century Insurance Group • SAFECO • Progressive • NAMIC

## **MEMORANDUM**

STAFF Dan Dunmoyer President

Rex D. Frazier Vice President & General Counsel

Michael Gunning Senior Legislative Advocate

Michael Paiva Senior Legislative Advocate

Jerry Davies
Director of Communications

**Date:** August 12, 2005

**To:** The Honorable Judy Chu, Chair

Members, Assembly Appropriations Committee

**From:** Dan C. Dunmoyer, President

Rex D. Frazier, Vice President & General Counsel Michael A. Gunning, Senior Legislative Advocate Michael A. Paiva, Senior Legislative Advocate

**Re:** SB 20 (Escutia): Low-Cost Automobile Insurance

As Amended July 13, 2005

Assembly Appropriations Committee Hearing: August 17, 2005

**PIFC Position: Support** 

The Personal Insurance Federation of California (PIFC), representing insurers who write over 70% of all private passenger automobile insurance sold in California, including State Farm, Farmers, Safeco, 21st Century, Progressive, and NAMIC, supports SB 20 by Senator Escutia.

PIFC appreciates the author's willingness to work with us to address concerns we had with previous versions of the bill. As such, with the adoption of the July 13<sup>th</sup> amendments, PIFC now supports SB 20. We believe that the recent amendments provide language that will ensure that there is no subsidy of good drivers in one county by good drivers in another county. The current amendments will also allow for monitoring of the program until 2010.

If you have any questions regarding our opposition, please call Michael A. Gunning at (916) 442-6646.

cc: Honorable Martha Escutia, Author Mary Ader, Assembly Appropriations Committee Chris Ryan, Assembly Republican Fiscal Caucus Cynthia Bryant, Deputy Legislative Secretary, Office of the Governor Scott Reid, Office of the Insurance Advisor